
00:12
Jeremy Brown 
 Hi, thanks for calling back. Yeah, and just uh just so, you know, uh 
at this new facility, the calls are 15 minutes. So, uh but I can call 
as many times as you, you you can stay and listening to me. Um and I 
and I have my own, you know, my own private suite here for now. So, um 
so yeah, we can, we can talk as much as you would like. But uh

00:34
Ann Vandersteel 
 so where we left off from prior to was, you know, understanding that 
Merrick Garland is one of his Biden regime's cabinet members as your A 
G he doesn't even have a signed notarized oath on file. So they're 
illegitimately posing as public servants. Essentially everybody in 
Biden's cabinet including Kamala Harris, including many people in 
across jurisdictions all over the country, country. So how do we, how 
do you propose as someone who's incarcerated and working with lawyers 
or attorneys that are paid actors to represent dead entities? 
Essentially corporate fictions of yourself? How do you expect to get a 
fair trial at this point? Do you think there's, I mean, what can we 
use for leverage to help adjudicate you?

01:11
Jeremy Brown 
 Well, I mean, I, I, I don't expect to get a fair trial. In fact, I've 
told everyone all along that I will be convicted of everything and 
given the harshest sentence possible because that's exactly one of my 
missions which is to expose, uh, the Brokenness of this judicial 
system. And you're absolutely right. I mean, I just had an attorney 
visit yesterday. I, you know, I love these guys. These are actually 
two of the guys that are trying to understand and wrap their mind 
around what I have to say. You can imagine the discussions I had 
behind closed door with my own legal team, but I had to correct one of 
my attorneys because as I was talking about, you know, the federal 
rules of evidence and the federal rules of criminal procedure. And he 
was explaining to me because I had, I had said to him, I said, look, 
if you guys want to take this fight, then I will keep you on board. 
But if you're not going to fight, well, then I'll find somebody else. 
And they basically said, look, I'll do whatever as long as it's within 
the rules. I said, well, I'll do whatever within the rules as long as 
the rules don't contradict the constitution. And then he made the 
statement that the founder suggestions, right? And then he goes on 
this and that, and I said, um, those weren't suggestions the 
constitution is the Supreme law of the Land. And I think this points 
to a, to a key problem within our judicial system. And that is that 
our law schools are not unlike any other school in our academic system 
that should be abolished. And that is that they are completely 
compromised by these exact same entities, a form of law that is not in 
conjunction or pursuance thereof of the Constitution of the United 



States. And so when they go into these courtrooms, they do not care 
about your sixth amendment rights or your fifth amendment rights 
because the federal rules of criminal procedure are what they follow. 
The federal rules of evidence are what they follow. Not the sixth 
amendment that says that you have a right, to examine the nature and 
cause of the accusation and that you have a compulsory right to gather 
witnesses in your defense. See that doesn't matter to them because the 
federal rules of evidence claim that only this is allowed and this is 
allowed. If you want to say this, you got to justify it in front of 
the judge before a trial, which is all complete bullshit.

03:41
Ann Vandersteel 
 Don't they know that that's administrative law that they're using, 
they're not using constitutional law to defend you.

03:48
Jeremy Brown 
 Well, let me correct you. Um it's not administrative law, it's 
literally called the federal rules. These are rules, policies and 
rules are below regulations and laws, right? And so, but see, this is 
the way that they're trained. And so they're talking to a man who 
spent his entire life living under a system of regulations. Right. I 
mean, I was in the military, the military is very regulated. But I 
know the difference between a law, a lawful order, an unlawful order. 
I know these differences because see, I swore an oath to the actual 
document, which is the United States Constitution. And unfortunately 
for this federal government, I've actually read the document. And so 
this is what this is what this regime and, and I don't remember who 
said this quote but, and, and, and I'm probably paraphrasing but 
forgive me, I am in jail. It says do not quote the law to a man with a 
sword. And that is the relationship of our tyrannical federal 
government and the United States citizen or those living in the United 
States under whatever status they are. They believe that because they 
have the guns, they can just do whatever the hell that they want and 
they're right, only if we allow them to do it right. And the reason 
why you see this push for gun control because see, no tyrannical 
regime is ever fully in power with an armed citizenry. That's right. 
And that is what they are trying to do. And if you think things are 
bad now, wait until they pass all of these gun bans that they are 
incrementally doing because they're utilizing the stupidity of 
Americans that have been conditioned over decades to believe that guns 
are bad. Right. And, you know, uh, look soy boys and liberal college 
educated women, are, are, are, are the tip of the spear in this gun 
confiscation plan. Right. That's why all of these states, uh, where 
they're passing, like Washington just passed an assault weapons ban. 
Well, there's no such thing as an assault weapon because any weapon 
that you use to assault somebody is an assault weapon like a hammer or 
a knife or a spoon. And so this is exactly what we see going on. And 
so to answer your question, I don't expect to get a fair trial. What I 



expect to do is for them to try every dirty trick in the book, to make 
me go away to silence me to cover up what they've done and what I've 
caught them doing. And I, my role in this is to be as loud as 
possible. Scream at the top of my lungs in hopes that like Paul Revere 
rode his horse through the streets yelling that, the British are 
coming, the British are coming. I am trying to yell that the tyrants 
are here, the tyrants are here and that's exactly what I'm doing here. 
And that's why yesterday when I was asked, you know, you're gonna, 
you're gonna be in jail. You know, what are you hoping for? I said I 
will be in jail as long as the American people are, are fine with me 
being in jail and that may be the rest of my life. And if so, well, 
then I regret spending 20 years of my life defending this nation 
because obviously it was done in vain. But I don't think that that's 
the case. I think the American people are just overly deceived and 
distracted, but I think we're headed in the right direction and that's 
the reason why I brought up their counter narrative that they're 
running. Now. See, these are signs of desperation, these are not signs 
of their victory. But let me be 100% clear. We are not in control of 
America. America is not a constitutional republic. We lost America a 
long time

08:04
Ann Vandersteel 
 ago. I agree,

08:06
Jeremy Brown 
 agree. We are going to have to fight to get it back and I'm not 
saying the fight that the FBI only likes to talk about or the doj only 
likes to talk about, which is violence because see, that's the 
narrative that they want to create. See, unconventional warfare, which 
I am an expert at, is not fighting. I mean, it is, there's aspects of 
it, but that's not the fight. You want a 12 man special forces FDA 
does not insert into a, into a country to conduct unconventional 
warfare in the hope of getting in a fight, because 12 guys is not 
enough to take on an entire government. We fight through winning the 
hearts and minds and that is exactly what I've been doing for over two 
years now, ever since I released the recording of the FBI as trying to 
illegally recruit me to be part of what turned out to be the flag 
burning of price tag. Right. And, so this is exactly what they're 
doing to me and I am trying to win the hearts and minds of the 
American people and say, wake up because they are coming to destroy 
you in this country so that they can install whatever utopian bullcrap 
regime that they're cooking up at the World Economic Forum and UN 
headquarters in New York. And you can think that's a conspiracy 
theory. All you want, then prove me wrong because I've never wanted to 
be so wrong about something in my life. But unfortunately, I'm 
specially selected and well trained to be able to know and identify 
what's going on around me.



09:49
Ann Vandersteel 
 So, Jeremy, you talked about, we lost our republic a long time ago. 
And I think everything you're saying by the way is 100% spot on 
America is fully distracted with all kinds of noise. And yes, I mean, 
there's a lot of bad things happening. It's all part of the plan to 
destroy this country. But they've got to keep people distracted in 
your unconventional warfare in your fifth, warfare. Like General Flynn 
calls it, it's a, it's a massive sigh up. It's a color revolution. 
They perfect it overseas and they've now launched it here and it's 
coming at us from 360 degrees. But going back to your statement, when 
do you think we really lost this country? I have an opinion on that, 
but I want to hear what yours is.

10:25
Jeremy Brown 
 Uh, I would say, um, probably 1917 and let me, uh, give you another 
paraphrase, quote, give me control of the currency and I care not who 
makes the laws. I believe that was the, you can call it the final 
salvo that gave them control and then incrementally in, of their 
mechanism or, or, or I don't, I don't know. But see, that's the key 
point because see, we had a lot of things happen during that time 
frame. That, that, that decade of time, right? You had the Federal 
Reserve Act passed, you had the uh was it the 16th or 17th amendment, 
being uh uh making senators elected by uh mob rule? I mean democracy. 
So you have the income, income tax uh amendment uh improperly ratified 
from what I understand. And so this is where they put the tools in 
place that now have allowed them over the next 100 now 10, 15 years, 
to install all the mechanisms of control. And people say, oh, well, 
this is crazy. Yeah. Well, it was so crazy. Then why did Eisenhower 
warn us about it? If it's so crazy? Then why did John F Kennedy warn 
us about it? Right. I mean, if it's so crazy, why did the church 
hearings, uh expose all of the, illegal government operations and then 
not correct them if it's so crazy, then why are we all looking around 
and saying it's ridiculous to think that men can get pregnant but why 
are they telling us that they can? Right. So these things while they 
are crazy, uh, they are happening and it's no conspiracy theory. It is 
just a conspiracy.

12:19
Ann Vandersteel 
 Right. Right. I think I've talked to you about this before. Um I 
contend in my humble opinion that 18 68 was the, was the real, that 
was when we had the major shift and nobody fully understood it. A 
couple of states did 18 68 during reconstruction after the civil war, 
when the war was over, they wanted to get the union back together 
again. And so they came to the southern States and to everybody and 
said, listen, we're gonna admit you back into the union, but we're 
gonna formally organize under the United States and we're gonna call 
it the 14th amendment and by the way, that will give you voting rights 



in the United States. That was all part of naturalizing the citizens, 
the slaves and all of that. And two states, New Jersey and Ohio. 
Jeremy said, no, I don't want to do that because we give up our state 
sovereignty and the citizens of New Jersey and the citizens of Ohio 
want to remain such. We don't want to be called us citizens. So they 
were forced into it. They were made, there was a lot of threats I'm 
gonna shortcut the story. But eventually under duress, those two 
states went along and quote, ratified under duress, which is really 
fraud. And the 14th amendment was signed, quote into law. And, uh, 
that now made everybody a US citizen. And three years later, the 
Organic Act of 18 71 incorporated the United States and thereby the 
hood. And the wink happened where you were once an American electing 
your public servants all the way through 18 68 we were electing people 
to shut their back, blacksmith shop down and go to DC and represent. 
Now we're voting in our debt, slave masters. And then when they became 
us citizens, we became, part of that corporation, part of the 
municipal servants as citizens. And that's why these laws we have, 
they, that's how they got around our constitution. That is exactly 
when all that changed and what you were talking about. The layered 
effect of 19 oh seven, the birth certificate, the 1913 with the 
Federal Reserve and the 16th amendment and then 1917 and so on and so 
forth. It goes on from there and this is how they've usurp our 
constitutional defendant. Right? One minute left. Sorry, Jeremy. I 
know. No, you're, I'm taking away your time. Do you wanna call me 
back?

14:18
Jeremy Brown 
 No, you're not taking away my time. You're giving me uh the ability 
to speak and so I certainly appreciate that. Yeah, I'll absolutely 
continue to call you back until you tell me that you have to go 
because guess what? I don't have anything else to do. So, um, let me, 
let me call you right back again.

14:34
Ann Vandersteel 
 Great, thanks. The caller has hung up. All right, we're just gonna 
sit on hold here until he calls back in and I will add him back to the 
call. Fascinating conversation with Jeremy Brown. Call from

15:29
Jeremy Brown 
 Jeremy, an incarcerated individual at

15:34
Ann Vandersteel 
 Citrus County Florida.

15:35
Jeremy Brown 



 This call is not private, it will be recorded and may be monitored. 
If you believe this should be a private call, please hang up and 
follow facility instructions to register this number as a private 
number to accept

15:47
Ann Vandersteel 
 this free call. Thank you for using Secure Us. You may start the 
conversation now. Hey, Jeremy, welcome back. So where we, where we 
last left off? I was talking about 18 68 and how that all happened? 
What, what are your thoughts on that? Does that seem plausible?

16:02
Jeremy Brown 
 Look, the, the reality is um that the attack on this country started 
in 17 87 right before the, before the was dry on the constitution, 
someone somewhere was already attacking it, right? I mean, you could 
look uh at the Garden of Eden, we could say is when this country was 
originally started to be under attack. I mean, the the fact is that 
we're constantly and we will constantly, forever. The, the question 
is, what are we going to do about it in our counter attack? And, and 
while I was waiting to call back, I, I couldn't help but think about a 
movies. I love movies because everyone, everyone watches movies and I 
like to, to use movie analogies. It, it, it kind of reminds me of 
Braveheart where the, the Lords came to William Wallace and they're 
trying to convince him to get into politics. And so when I hear you 
speak about the, the, the, the uh intellectual aspects of this, it, 
it, it kind of you kind of to me feel like the latter, Robert Bruce, 
not the one that betrayed William Walls, right? In the, in the early 
part of the movie, but the latter of Robert the Bruce, right? And I'm 
more of the William Wallace, right? I just want to be left alone and 
be left free and, and have my liberty and I'm willing to take the 
fight, and then once the fight is won, then feel free for somebody to 
come along and recorrect all the documents. I was never good 
administrative team sergeant. I suck at the J three X A staff, uh N C. 
And so, um uh you know, I did some good things there but they were 
because I wanted to be operationally involved and tactically involved. 
Uh I'm not good at emails and filing paperwork, we'll say. Um and so 
the way I look at it this way is, we have to realize that the big 
problem has been identified and that is that our Republic and our 
constitution has been totally ignored, usurped, uh torn up shredded 
and is now only used as a catch phrase in a political ad uh by, by 
both sides, right? And what we have to do as, as the American people 
is we have to come together and realize that we should not be, meeting 
with each other, which is what they are constantly trying to get us to 
do by making us debate over every detail of the conspiracy. And we 
need to say, look, let's let's remove these clowns. And then we can 
argue about the detail in a constitutional convention, the way things 
are supposed to be done. And so this is what my constant message is. 
All. Everything that you see here here going on is, evidence of a 



doctrinal military strategy being utilized by those who seek to gain 
final control of the United States military. And I want to bring 
something to your attention, that I believe was accidentally uh 
probably by the grace of God put into my discovery. And this is a 
draft version of the new what is titled Resistance Manual. Now, 
resistance is, what an unconventional warfare campaign seeks to build, 
right? The special forces are experts in, in irregular warfare is i 
unconventional warfare and then counterinsurgency operations, right? 
One is, up a government that is in power and the other is to overthrow 
a government that is in power. But our key focus, our key bread and 
butter. In fact, what makes us the the proponent for the Department of 
Defense? The Green Berets are the proponent, meaning we handle the 
school house and we are the first, uh to act on this mission that is 
unconventional warfare. The building of what are known as a K A 
guerilla forces, right? The building of these resistance, right? So 
it's called unconventional warfare. And yet I'm holding my hand a 
draft version of the new resistance Mandle. So they've not only 
renamed it, resistance. And this is a United States special operations 
command reference manual. Not only does it say resistance manual, but 
the cover of it is a red Communist Marxist fist. You've seen it 
before. If it's black, then it's being used by Black Lives Matter. But 
this is the red version, which is the symbol of the Communist Marxist, 
whatever it is you wanna say movement, right? So that's just the front 
cover. But if you turn to page nine before we get to that, this manual 
is put together by John Hopkins University Applied Physics Laboratory. 
And it is called assessing revolutionary and insurgent strategies. 
Right now. It's me written by at least uh of the three authors. At 
least two of them are are female. I'm sure female, liberal, liberally 
educated. The other one uses the name uh W Sam. I don't know if it's a 
man or a woman. Uh, but this was, uh, copyrighted in 2019 as part of a 
United States Army Special Operations Command, uh, uh, project. But on 
page nine, I want to read to you the scenario now. So let me explain 
to you, Robin Sage is the exercise, the culinary exercise for 
unconventional warfare that all green parades go through. And in this 
exercise, we go into a mythical country called Pineland, right? And 
this country has been taken over by a mythical country called 
Atlantica, right? And so we're army us, army green Berets, we're 
inserting into Pineland and we're linking up with the partisan uh 
resistance forces there in Pineland. We've conducted pilot team 
operations and so on and so forth and the entire exercise is about 
three weeks. Um It as real as it can get. I mean, if it is done in, in 
central North Carolina, and uh the entire effort is to train, advise 
and assist the Pine, the citizens of Pineland to take back their 
country and to restore their freedom and liberty. Hence, our motto is 
the oppressively bear, which means to free the oppressed. I wanna read 
to you the narrative and, and I'm assuming we have time because it's 
a, a couple pages. But so in Pineland, you're briefed on the overall 
scenario that they pick it, right? As this machine is coming in and 
they've raped and tortured and burned and pillaged like a bunch of 
pirates, uh pine land and they've done really horrible things, right? 



So you learn all the in the through all these briefings and, well, 
this man has a narrative as well. And so if you'll allow me, I would 
like to read this to you, as a demonstration of where we are actively 
and are three years into. Now. Remember this was written in 2019, 
oddly, right before a very obvious overthrow of our electoral system. 
Right? And so this is a manual, I don't know if it's already been 
fielded or not or whether it's still in editing. But this is what you 
should be aware that the current green arrays are either being trained 
in or are about to be trained in. So let me read this scenario to you, 
to you. If you'll allow me go for it, the country is called a, right 
now that is spelled est A T U. Now, if you just jumble those letters 
around, you might be able to say you state like United State. Right. 
Right. But well, let's let's move on on that. A statue is a country 
that recently experienced an election that favored an administration 
focused on the majority population. It spearheaded two controversial 
pieces of legislation. One, an economic stimulus bill wild wildly, and 
wealthy in part because it funded infrastructure improvements. And 
does that sound anything similar to maybe a, very recent 
administration that was talking about infrastructure and was attacked 
as passing a tax legislation has benefited the wealthy. I don't know, 
let me go on, the, to a language law that makes m minority languages 
invalid for government business and all contracts. So there's an 
immigration piece to this scenario as well because orange Man, I mean, 
this country was uh elected, uh on a platform of immigration related 
topics. Now, of course, it's not exactly word for word because see, 
that would be too obvious, right? Those are the two things that this 
unit, this is a country just did, right? And it goes on a little bit. 
I wanna skip ahead to the resistance. So let me read to you who the 
resistance is. Arturo, a lot of the, I don't know, I can't pronounce 
the name. A regional politician in a country of has risen to 
prominence by advocating resistance against this central government. 
He is a charismatic figure who becomes uh who comes from a humble 
background and rose to the upper middle class as a business owner. The 
movement he leads is known as Sara. Sara. It began as a not for 
profit, assisted minority population which with transition needs after 
the central government made the majority language, the only legally 
acceptable one for contracts and government services. And then it goes 
on. But let me read to you this cause I, I want you to look into this 
for yourself. But here's that Rush Limbaugh would say that the peace 
there is resistance. Right. Right. The United States president 
approved the employment of unconventional warfare in a, because the 
president used the goals of S A A to be in alignment with the United 
States. The president task of, to take the lead in unconventional 
warfare, planning and execution usa soft must plan an unconventional 
war warfare campaign for a, a, now, if that now and when you read the 
entire thing, I, I don't, I don't wanna drag it out because it would 
be very boring. But you really should read it because the regime that 
they have the United States supporting in this sounds a lot like we're 
supporting the Marxist uh divide and conquer using race and gender, 
just like what you see happening in America right now. Now, this is on 



page nine and 10 of this manual and I had to stop reading this 
document, because not a lot of things frighten me. But the idea of my 
profession, being trained that what they're seeing on the nightly 
news, which isn't actually news but is propaganda, is eerily similar 
to the new scenario that they're gonna be trained in. Robin Sage, is 
extremely frightening to me and it should be to every American citizen 
or the American people and those green Berets that have gone before me 
or have following after me because what you're reading is the 
preparation to turn, the American military further against the 
American people than they already have been used. And when I say 
further, I'm definitely referring to the events of January 6th and 
other things. But we won't go into those because I don't want everyone 
to think that I'm a conspiracy theorist.

29:03
Ann Vandersteel 
 Well, I can tell you this much in three weeks in, in Washington DC 
and having been put on a DH list list to which I will be interviewing 
the G S A whistle blower on that because I was, you know, I mercifully 
hassled for a year and a half, traveling and throwing off planes and 
all kinds of stuff because I was in DC for three weeks. Um, I can tell 
you this and speaking with people like Michael, he would agree with 
you and speaking with the people that were guarding the Capitol when 
they put the fences up after J six and they had the National Guard 
there and the Capitol police and you asked either side whether it was 
the Capitol Police or National Guard who was in charge, they pointed 
the fingers at the other and they were kind of like, well, we don't 
really know. They just, they were all very vague. There was nowhere 
that you could go to, to get anybody to explain to you why they were 
there and what they were doing and who was in charge, who was running 
the operation? Zero explanation. You have one minute left. Oops, they 
pointed the finger at the other guy. So, and,

29:57
Jeremy Brown 
 and unfortunately, these are all tell tale signs of a 
compartmentalized operation. You see a compartmentalized operation 
works by building multiple layers that nobody knows anything about. 
And so there is no one that knows everything. There's only the guy 
putting up the fence and the guy guarding the guy putting up the fence 
and the guy telling the guy to guard, putting up the fence when no one

30:23
Ann Vandersteel 
 is in, would that not be called? The government?

30:28
Jeremy Brown 
 Could certainly be? It? Definitely shadow governance, which is 
exactly the phase of an insurgent activity that we're actually in. Uh, 



and we could certainly get it to that, uh, a little bit more when I 
give you a call back as long as you wanna keep talking. Yeah, just 
call me back

30:45
Ann Vandersteel 
 right ahead.

30:46
Jeremy Brown 
 All right,

30:47
Ann Vandersteel 
 the caller has hung up. So this is really fascinating. I mean, you 
know, here is a former green beret, served in the army, um, believes 
in the oath. He swore to the US Constitution, the constitution for the 
United States of America and, uh, not the US period constitution, 
which is the corporate one. That's not the one we swear an oath to or 
an allegiance to, but we swear the one to the constitution for the 
United States of America.

32:43
Jeremy Brown 
 Um Jeremy, an incarcerated individual at

32:49
Ann Vandersteel 
 Citrus County

32:50
Jeremy Brown 
 Florida. This call is not private, it will be recorded and may be 
monitored. Be a private call. Please hang up and follow facility 
instructions to register this number as a private number to accept 
this free call

33:02
Ann Vandersteel 
 for, for using Secure Us. You may start the conversation now, take 
care of me,

33:08
Jeremy Brown 
 we're back. Yeah.

33:10
Ann Vandersteel 
 So yeah, so to, to what I was just essentially saying is actually 
what, what, what was I saying? It was about DH si went off on a 



tangent and then uh I still have Comcast issues. My husband is dealing 
with Comcast and you know, I don't know if we're ever gonna get our 
internet back up while I live here.

33:26
Jeremy Brown 
 Right. Yeah, I think you were telling me about uh we were, we were 
talking about the compartmentalized operations and how nobody knows 
anything. Yeah. So

33:35
Ann Vandersteel 
 is that is a continuity of government because you know, there's 
people out here to tell Patriot really nice guy, John he's very, very, 
very nice guy, but he talks about continuity of government and 
devolution. And you know, what you're talking about is, yeah, conti of 
government and devolution but, and compartmentalized operations but 
not for the good guys, for the bad guys, you know, and it's really 
this up of the queue and everything like that. I don't know where you 
stand on any of that. But is it really a real thing or there really 
white hats out there? Because I haven't seen them yet. And if there 
were, you wouldn't be sitting behind bars calling me from a, from a 
prison. This is, you know, gone on too long. The borders are flooding 
open. I don't think there's white hats running around, you know, with

34:13
Jeremy Brown 
 us, but we are, you're, you're absolutely right. I mean, look uh the 
Qanon movement and, and trust me, I get people writing me still to 
this day that still believe in it. And I understand that, ok, it's no 
different than the brotherhood from 1984 or, operation trust run by 
the Bolsheviks during the Bolshevik revolution, right? These are 
operations that are set up in order to map a resistance. They are fake 
organizations. They're, they're basically designed to draw you into 
the trap, in order to identify you as being against the regime. And so 
when you talk about shadow governance, remember we have a Department 
of Defense and we have a state department, the Department of Defense 
is responsible for building the guerilla force and doing the things 
that are all part of the insurgency as part of unconventional warfare. 
It is the Department of State, Responsibility in this to build the 
incoming regime, right? That would be what is doctrinally referred to 
as a shadow government, right? So let me refer to you to another 
military document, right? And it is the United States Army Special 
Operation commands unconventional warfare, pocket guide. You can 
actually Google it, right? I bought or my girl, and bought me a actual 
hard copy of it. It's a little small, little man. It's only a few 
pages long, but it it's basically an unclassified summary of 
unconventional warfare. Now, I work as a non commissioned officer in 
charge of the highest level of classification policy oversight from 
conventional warfare. So I can assure you there is much, much more to 



un, warfare and irregular warfare that is in this document. But all 
you need is this document because if you have the PDF version that you 
can find on Google, if you go to the actual numbered page nine or in 
the hard copy version I have, it's on page four. There is a pyramid 
diagram and it is titled Activities of an insurgency or resistance 
movement. Right. Now, there are 17 clandestine layers and then there 
are four overt layers and there's a line separating the two and that 
line covers shadow governance activities, right? And so as you work 
your way up the chart. If you start at the bottom and work your way up 
and just read every single line, you will be reading the 100 year, the 
last 100 years of American history and what we're in right now these 
last pages because we're in the shadow governance part. So we're 
actually straddling because see, this is the way it's supposed to 
work, right? A resistance movement basically results in open warfare, 
right? That's where the line is crossed over from clandestine to 
overt, right? Because the current regime wants to stay in power and 
they're going to try to crush the insurgency through counterinsurgency 
operations. And then the resistance is trying to, to overthrow the 
current regime. And so at some point, the resistance believe just like 
in star wars that they will be large enough to overthrow the empire. 
And that is when open warfare starts. The problem in the American 
situation is that they were so successful. There was never open 
fighting, and this can be pointed out by Yuri Beso, uh interview that 
he did in 1984 1985 where in 1985 Yuri Beso says that the communists 
have been so successful in demoralizing and executing what the 
Russians refer to as active measures, which is what I'm referring to 
as unconventional warfare based on us doctrine. It said that they 
would, they've been so successful as of 1985 that no one, it was 
beyond their wildest dreams. Mhm. And here we are in 2023. See, this 
isn't, us trying to defend America. This is us trying to recapture 
America. See, they pulled off something that has, I don't think, ever 
been done in the history of unconventional warfare. And that is the 
overthrow of a country without anybody noticing. That's it. What I've 
noticed, because see, I've done this in the real world. I've worked in 
this, I have the document in my hand right now. What I just read to 
you from uh what I just read to you. The the scenario was from the 
future version of this document where they're going to be training the 
new generation of green beret that the evil supporters of populist 
politicians who believe in immigration, and low taxes, they're the 
evil tyrants, right? And this is where you have the hard and soft 
purge of the military, forcing out people like me and installing 
people like Rachel Levine or whoever else believes that men can get 
pregnant. I mean, this is not a game. And see when the American and 
I'm using air quotations when the American military is so weak because 
they've depleted all their arsenal, all their ammunition of what you 
hear stories about because we got to give it to Ukraine, give it to 
Ukraine, give it to Ukraine. See, once our military is depleted, well, 
that's when we have to make open calls for an international, 
peacekeeping force to come in and assist us in quelling all of these 
pesky resistance movements, right? And this is exactly what is playing 



out in front of our very eyes as we speak all the way down to the 
sabotaging of the food chain, the sabotaging of our energy resources, 
the sabotaging of every aspect of our economy, are all parts of a 
regime that took control probably a decade ago. In fact, let me read 
to you a part from here that most people, we're in the 114th Congress 
which is spanned the year of 2015 to 2016, which was during the Obama 
administration. The definition of unconventional worker was entered 
into public law. More recently published a published public law 
defines unconventional warfare and it uses the joint pub definition, 
right? So this uh the document I'm reading from you is a, a supplement 
of joint publication 3-05 0.1 which defines unconventional warfare. It 
takes the definition of unconventional warfare which is activities 
conducted to enable a resistance movement or insurgency to co, first 
disrupt or overthrow a government or occupying power by operating 
through or with an underground auxiliary or guerilla force in a denied 
area that is now public law 114-92 section 1097, section 1356 as put 
into, uh law by the 114th Congress as part of the National Defense 
Authorization Act. Of 2016. Why, would unconventional warfare be 
covertly added to American public law? If not, that the federal 
government was going to basically be rolling up American citizens as 
domestic terrorists, as domestic terrorists, as defined by that 
definition. And that's exactly what you are seeing. Now. You're seeing 
the joint terrorism task force utilizing agencies and offices named as 
such like the domestic terrorism targeting unit, which is one of the 
units that was in part of my case, the National Terrorism Operations 
Center who launched an assessment on Jeremy Brown on January 5th, that 
enter me into data databases using forms F D 9 30 entering into a 
terrorist membership form. Well, that's funny because I don't think 
the oath keepers are on a terrorist organization list. So then how 
could I be a member of a terrorist organization? But see, this is 
exactly what January 6th is all about, not only is it about 
identifying half of the country as threats to their democracy and 
terrorism, but it's also eliminating them from being able to vote for 
elected officials that they choose, it's also preventing them from 
being able to purchase firearms. Yeah, see when you're charged with a 
felony and convicted, you lose all those rights according to them 
because see, they read the constitution however, the hell they want 
because they have the guns, and that is what January 6th is all about. 
That is what the raids on pro-life activist is all about that is what 
the raids on vitamin C clinics during COVID and school board moms is 
really all about, it is criminalizing the actual half of the country 
that actually believes in the United States Constitution and therefore 
it can never be restored.

44:21
Ann Vandersteel 
 Um, Jeremy, this is, uh, this, you know, this is such a dark place 
and to be honest, I'm not really sure how the country comes back from 
this, uh, without it being becoming conventional and kinetic warfare. 
Because again, when you look at the fact that they fired the first 



shot in every sense of the word from the COVID shot, the vaccines that 
killed people named people, uh disabled people to the fact they were 
shooting at, at people at, on J six with flash bangs and uh you know, 
people died, uh American patriots died who were unarmed by the way, 
unarmed, died that day. Um I

44:58
Jeremy Brown 
 citizens that day, right? And this is what everybody seems to forget 
all the violence that they claim that the American people took part 
in. And yet they're the only one whose blood I saw on the ground. 
They're the only one who I saw being carted out on stretchers. And 
they're the only ones that had any death associated with that day. And 
yet the narrative is that they were the violent ones.

45:25
Ann Vandersteel 
 Yeah, this is the part that's so disturbing on so many levels. And uh 
again, this is, again, this goes right back to what we talked about 
earlier on the call with respect to who is it that's running these 
operations and who is their allegiance to? Because their oaths aren't 
to the, to the constitution for the United States of America. They did 
not swear an oath to, to us. We the people that document defends we 
the people as the law, Supreme law of the land. So if they're not 
swearing the oath there, Jeremy, this is an insurrection of foreign 
enemies using domestic, entities, people, organizations to overthrow 
the true government of this country, which is we the people. And that 
is in fact what has happened and it has been going on as a slow 
progressive is of course part of the progressive Marxist Maoist 
operation. They don't do anything quickly, but they've developed and, 
and orchestrated color revolutions using our American assets, whether 
via vis a vis the CIA and other unconstitutionally never chartered by 
our founding fathers entity, the FBI which doesn't even have a 
charter. He congress wouldn't even charter them. They've used these 
entities to go overseas and overthrow governments. Perfect the perfect 
the um the operations and now they've deployed them here and they're 
collaborating, they're collaborating, with the C C P. They're 
collaborating with the Venezuelans, they're collaborating with anybody 
that is of a socialist, communist regime because that's exactly what 
they need here. And you're right, they're gonna come for the guns and 
they're gonna push us into a corner where we have to exercise our 
second amendment right to defend our property, our life and our 
pursuit of happiness. And that's when the, you know, when the, when 
the first gun starts firing that way, you're right, the UN troops will 
roll in here because we've devolved into a color one minute left, and 
they have a responsibility to protect according to them. It's just, 
uh, unbelievable

47:13
Jeremy Brown 



 where we are. That's right. So, they, they're doing conditioning the 
populace that those who believe what the second amendment says, which 
is that well regulated militia necessary for the security of a free 
state, the right of the people to keep in bear arms shall not be 
infringed. This is a conditioning operation, to make it acceptable to 
take away your ability to defend your free state and that is exactly 
what is going on and if you'd like, I can call you back and we can 
continue or,

47:51
Ann Vandersteel 
 uh, sure. Yeah, call back. Um, I've gotta hop off after the next one 
though because I have another interview. But yeah, this is fascinating 
and it's just a, it's a really tough look at at where we are in the 
country right now. But people need to hear

48:03
Jeremy Brown 
 this and I wanna get, I wanna give you some interesting information. 
Thank you for using.

48:09
Ann Vandersteel 
 The caller has hung up. Thank you for using, goodbye. All right. 
We're still on hold waiting for Jeremy Brown who's calling from, uh, 
Citrus County, right. Now where he is currently being incarcerated. He 
has been, uh, sentenced to seven years. And, um, you know, again what 
has happened to him can happen to any one of us, any one of us who 
speak up, stand out, any one of us who was in Washington DC. Uh, I was 
there from January 3rd till January 20th. And, uh, as a side note, I 
was filming and I was live on my Facebook page that day and it was 
snowing and it was overcast and it was very cold. There was no sun 
shining. I was behind the uh Supreme Court, which was right behind the 
capital. I mean, we're talking a couple 1000 yards and it was overcast 
in snowing. Big snowflakes were falling that day. So I can tell you 
without uh any hesitation or reservation, there was no sunshine out 
that day. Uh We left, uh, and we were actually extricated because, uh, 
it looked like they were looking for people like us. Hang on one 
second. Let me bring him in, from Jeremy,

49:20
Jeremy Brown 
 an incarcerated individual at

49:23
Ann Vandersteel 
 Citrus County Florida.

49:24
Jeremy Brown 



 This call is not private. It will be recorded and may be monitored. 
If you believe this should be a private call. Please hang up and 
follow facility instructions to register this number as a private 
number to accept

49:35
Ann Vandersteel 
 this free call for using secure. You may start the conversation

49:40
Jeremy Brown 
 now. Ok, here we go. Last round

49:43
Ann Vandersteel 
 go. You, you, you have the floor.

49:46
Jeremy Brown 
 All right. So I, I, I, I'm gonna break a lot of my, uh, brothers in 
arms hearts. A, as a 20 year retired master sergeant in the United 
States Army, a standing army is not constitutional. Ok. And you can 
just read the document yourself. Only the navy is sanctioned in the 
constitution. And the reason is because of the second amendment, 
right, the defense of the nation was meant to be uh by the militias of 
each state that were then would be called, up in the time of need by 
Congress for periods of no more than two years at a time, right? Every 
period, they had to re uh basically vote on whether or not we needed 
to keep the army standing. And this was explained in detail. I believe 
it was my family, Federalist 28 or 26. The exact reason that they said 
the reason standing army should not be part of this new nation is 
because when you have an army to use the army and if an executive 
branch had an army that had the power to open, overcome the ability to 
vote them out, well, then you basically are right back to tyranny. 
That is the exact reasoning for the unconstitutional 
unconstitutionality of standing armies. It doesn't mean you're not 
supposed to have an army. It means the same state is supposed to have 
an army that those armies are not to be combined in a cohesive unit 
until Congress, decide there's a national emergency and that they can 
be. That is it. And so that is the military industrial complex that 
Eisenhower warned us about, see, standing armies haven't been around 
that long. That right there is no standing army the way we had it out 
200 years ago or maybe even 100 and 50 years. I don't know exactly 
when we decided to form the United States army as a federally funded 
100% of the time standing army. But it's been fairly recent. The same 
thing with the FBI, like you just expect, you know, there's no 
constitutional justification for a federal criminal code. The, the 
things that Congress can pass laws referring to are listed in detail 
in article one of the constitution. That's it. Everything else is 
supposed to be left to the states. That is how the document was 



originally written. Migrants want to usurp authority from the state 
and then apply it to themselves at the federal level. So we have got 
to be smarter about what this country is supposed to be because we've 
been lied to and deceived. And that's why we're in the mess that we're 
in now.

52:55
Ann Vandersteel 
 You're absolutely right. And I'm looking right here at the 
Constitution and I'm looking at, at section eight of, of uh, of the 
constitution. Let me, let me be very, very specific here so that 
people can actually look it up themselves because I think everybody 
should, uh let's see here we are in article one of the constitution 
section eight and it goes through both the powers the Congress shall 
have and it says to raise and support armies but no appropriation of 
money to that use shall be for a longer term than two years. Just like 
you said to provide and maintain a navy to make rules and go for the 
government and regulation of the land and naval forces, To provide for 
calling forth the militia to execute the laws of the union, suppress 
insurrections and repel invasion to provide for organizing, arming and 
disciplining the militia and for governing such part of them as may be 
employed in the service of the United States reserving to the States 
respectively, the appointment of the officers and the authority of 
training the militia according to the discipline prescribed by 
Congress. So I, I mean, it, it, I, I think it's very, very clear, it, 
it basically uh underscores exactly what you said

54:10
Jeremy Brown 
 and, and it's just like the currency. The constitution also says that 
gold and silver are to be the currency of the United States and yet 
and yet. So every level at every term of the constitution, it has been 
usurped and uh, worked around and flank and circumvented, right? And 
the way they do this is by unconstitutional acts of the Congress. But 
see, Marbury versus Madison is very clear, if you've not read Marbury 
versus Madison, you definitely should because it employs, judges to 
seek the constitutional answer to whether or not the laws are even 
legal when making their rulings. And yet in my federal trial on the 
two gun charters, I said I have a second amendment right to these two 
guns and the judge would not even allow me to make the argument. Wow. 
Now how can they just want to support and defend the Constitution of 
the United States and direct it in legal precedence which they love in 
Marbury versus Madison from 18 oh three, which specifically says if 
you're not going to seek the guidance of the constitution, well, then 
why do you even swear your oath to it? It's completely absurd. Then 
constitutions are worthless. That's what Marbury versus Madison says. 
Right? And yet in federal courtrooms all over this country, the judges 
make statements to the jury that say, do not research the law on your 
own. The law is what I tell you. I'm not kidding. That's in the 
transcript of my trial. And this is what is going on in America and 



this is how we've lost our Republic. And if we do not wake up, if we 
do not turn off our phones and turn off our TV S and read the 
Constitution, which is not a long document, you know, and learn it and 
understand that what it says it needs and that it doesn't need to be 
interpreted by some lawyer. It was written for us by us. It's not, you 
don't have to have a Supreme Court ruling to tell you what the second 
amendment says, in the second amendment using English words that mean 
things, the first amendment is in there, read it. And what it says is 
the way you should live and see, here's something that really angers 
me about the first amendment debate. Do you know that a black suburban 
park at the end of your street is a violation of the first amendment, 
because it says that your right to free speech shall not be abridged. 
A bridge means shortened, abbreviated uh convinced. Right. That's like 
the a bridge version of the federalist papers, right? It's the 
shortened version, right. Right. When a FBI agent parked at the end of 
your road in their black suburban because see if they really were 
spying on you, they would get a rental car and put gun bullet stickers 
on the side and hang a fuzzy dice in the mirror. You see when they're 
in the black suburban, they want you to know that they're there. That 
is an abridgement of your free speech because see, now you self censor 
out of intimidation when news stories talk about the unholy alliance 
between social media and the FBI and government agencies. That is an 
abridgement of the first amendment because see, they have to have a 
warrant, to violate your person, your papers, your communications, 
your home. See social media is a communication so they shouldn't even 
be allowed to look at it because your knowledge that they're looking 
at it is an abridgement of your first amendment rights. And yet no one 
is making this argument. Everyone wants to make the argument that, oh, 
well, they had a warrant. It doesn't matter if they had a warrant. 
They apparently investigated me for seven months or eight months 
before it was ever actually an investigation. How can you investigate 
me if there's no investigation? They, they make me sign protective 
orders saying that I won't speak about the fact that they've used 
confidential human sources on the case. Right? But guess what? I have 
1/6 amendment, right? To face my accuser and to examine the nature and 
causes of the accusation, confidential human sources are a violation 
of my first amendment because they did not take out a warrant to spy 
on me. And that's what they've done. And that's the reason why they 
want a protective order not letting the people know that this is a 
tactic they use. It's totally illegal. But, and we've only got about 
five minutes left and I've got to tell you this right, Scott. So you 
provided me with approximately 50 to 75 pages of, information, which I 
certainly appreciate. I started to read it. But obviously I have a lot 
of like reading that I do on a regular basis, uh called FBI reports 
and stuff like that. But I gave it to a gentleman who was interested 
in the whole. Uh I use the term because I'm not familiar uh with what 
the current, terms or, or what the official terms are. The sovereign 
citizen movement, the, the American,

59:53



Ann Vandersteel 
 it's not a sovereign citizen, a sovereign citizen is an FBI um that 
they're classifying because you can't be,

01:00:00
Jeremy Brown 
 what's the appropriate term? Just an American.

01:00:04
Ann Vandersteel 
 What an American? An American national? That's it.

01:00:08
Jeremy Brown 
 So check, check this out. I gave this packet to this individual 
because he was one and of course, he's using the terminology of which 
he's been conditioned. And I, and I'm the same way. I again, I haven't 
uh had been up to speed as much as I should, but I definitely will 
eventually. Um but he started to actually request, these documents 
through the law library, right? The case law that were cited in these 
documents that you provided me. Do you know that the law library came 
back and said, hey, um why are you asking for these things? Hey, um, 
what do you want with these things then said, if you keep asking for 
these things, you're gonna get me in trouble. This is what the law 
library representative said. Then, the law because the law library 
person was actually very helpful and was very helpful to me. Now, this 
is the other facility, not this facility because there is no law 
library here. But one of the things he asked for a bunch of the case 
law that was cited in the documents and she told, it was restricted, 
you have

01:01:19
Ann Vandersteel 
 what

01:01:21
Jeremy Brown 
 not. So this exist, not that it was fraudulent request, but that the 
access to restricted in the, statements were provided to them. And 
they said if they kept asking for them that they were gonna get the 
law library clerk in trouble. Wow. Now that that is the truth,

01:01:43
Ann Vandersteel 
 they don't want the truth out,

01:01:45
Jeremy Brown 
 right? Otherwise they'd be like, you know, this is an illegal 
document, right? Or they say, you know, that's not an actual case that 



exist. You know, she said she tried to type it into the system to 
search for case law and then it came up with a restricted prompt.

01:02:03
Ann Vandersteel 
 Wow. Wow, that's, that's Jeremy. You know, I guess I rest my case. I 
mean, everything that I've been talking about with you then just got, 
we just got our bona fide, didn't we, they just, they just actually 
verified that what we're talking about is legitimate because they 
don't want the world to know they're not restricting it from the law 
library.

01:02:22
Jeremy Brown 
 That, that's exactly right. And this is exactly what goes back to the 
video, right? 44,000 hours of video surveillance footage is being 
suppressed by the government is a clear indication that there's a 
reason it, when it suppressed, it isn't because it might jeopardize 
the investigation. Your investigation is into trespassing either they 
did it or they didn't. There, there's nothing there it is an effort to 
suppress, to hide the true nature of their false narrative and people 
cannot wrap their mind around it. But I've given you two official 
United States Army Special Operations Command. Do do, today that you 
can read for yourself. That what I'm telling you that what I spent my 
entire adult life doing at the highest level I could possibly achieve. 
I spent a quarter of my military career at the rank of master 
sergeant. I was good at what I did. I have 17 N C O er s only one of 
those 17 N C O R s had me as anything other than mark among the best. 
I'm not a coup. I'm not crazy. I have more psychological, more 
psychological evaluations than most of you could even afford to take. 
I'm telling you that what is happening in America is a, an operation 
to destroy America. And I don't know what else I can say to the 
American people other than enjoy your vaccine.

01:04:04
Ann Vandersteel 
 Yeah. Well, as I'm sitting here talking to you, I'm just trying to 
get back on the internet. Looks like we've got it up, but every single 
website I'm on Gateway pundit and others. I'm being told from Comcast 
that the connection is not private, that the gateway pundit might be 
trying to steal my information. This is now the new level of, you 
know, just see what, uh uh they still let you get to Breitbart. I 
think we'll see. Nope Breitbart, same thing. They're, they're blocking 
everybody now. This is a true attack on all of us. Jeremy Brown. God 
bless you. I, I look forward to talking to you again and I'm gonna 
contact uh your girlfriend and find out which documents and case law 
you were trying to access. I wanna know. Thank you for using secure. 
Goodbye. All right, ladies and gentlemen, that's the end of our 
conversation today with Jeremy Brown. That's pretty explosive. And 
boy, didn't he bury the lead when he comes out with what I had sent 



him from American State National uh affidavits of uh of uh of 
repudiation. Um and uh a whole bunch of case law on why, what I've 
done in removing myself and correcting my status from a US citizen to 
that of an American, which is what we all were before 18 68. If you 
heard the first portion of our calls, we talked about that.

01:05:34
Ann Vandersteel 
 But, um, yeah, what I was trying to finish up saying is that, uh, we 
actually had sent Jeremy a lot of information on state national, a lot 
of case law to document what I was talking to him about earlier on 
this call with respect to the 14th amendment. And he was just looking 
for the case law. This isn't classified information. He was looking 
for the case law. And uh now you just learned from that phone call 
with him that his own, uh law librarian told him that it was 
restricted and that he would be getting the law librarian uh in 
trouble. Um And for even asking for it. So uh welcome to United 
Communists of America. This is a Stasi nation. We're under 
totalitarian control uh with a regime in power that cares not for you 
or me. They care how you and me can make sure they stay in power and 
how we can fund their operation of one world government. Uh population 
reduction, which of course has been exhibited through the uh and the 
bioweapons that they injected in five billion a arms around the world. 
Uh and of course, endless wars, misery. Um and, and the, the total 
destruction of this incredible experiment known as America. Uh they're 
taking down the great uh United States of America through their 
illegal immigration. Uh They're moving uh hundreds of thousands of 
Chinese military age males into our country again through the illegal 
immigration at the border. Thanks to the shutdown of title 42. And 
it's not gonna stop until we, the people stand up. And ladies and 
gentlemen, I'm not asking or calling for a revolution. I'm actually 
calling for a retro solution where we have to return back to our 
roots, and we need to go back and stand as we stood when we were 
Americans before the theft and the hijacked of our country began. And 
it's, it's been an ongoing battle. The British never wanted to give us 
up. And the sooner we realize that the better off we are because I can 
tell you if I wanted to live in Venezuela, I would have moved there 
already. It's a beautiful country, but it's not a beautiful regime in 
power and I could certainly see the hallmarks of everything that 
they're doing. We're gonna be Venezuela very, very quickly. Thanks so 
much for listening. Everybody. I hope you enjoyed this sub stack and 
uh God bless you. God bless your families and God bless America.


